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151-My Betrayed Mate 

“Enya! you know I am a monster,” he whispered after I broke the kiss. His eyes were 
scanning my face hungrily; I know he had desired it for so long too. 

“Well, having sex with a monster is better than anything,” I said in heavy breaths, 
holding his dick and rubbing it till it was hard again. 

 

“No! stop!” He pulled his body away from mine and got out of the bathtub, “You are just 
saying this now because you are in your feelings. I am sure you don’t want me, I am just 
an incomplete mate,” he left for the room and started looking for some shorts in the 
closet. Once he found one, he slipped into it. I walked out of the bathroom with a towel 
wrapped around my body. He had found a white shirt too. 

“Do you think I will ask you to accept me if I wanted to just add the numbers to my 
accepted mate’s list? If that was the case, I would have asked Lazlo,” I said, watching 
Thiago nervously pace around in the room. 

“Then why didn’t you? You were allowing him tonight. I am not saying I am mad at you 
for that. He is your mate and the mate bond works that way, I understand. I am just 
asking you if he had slipped me into a slumber, what then? What would you have 
done?” he asked and after giving it a thought, he reached me again. He wanted to look 
me in the eye when asking me that question. 

“I would have done it with him but I wouldn’t have let you leave. Thiago! I really needed 
you tonight.” I admitted to sending that text in the group on purpose. I was not guilty of 
it. 

I wanted to be with my other mates too. I just didn’t know how and when but I began to 
crave my mates. 

“Enya! Are you sure you want me to accept you? You know I’ll eventually leave,” he 
walked closer and cupped my face in his hands. 

“No! I’ll not let you leave. I’ll find a way to make you stay,” I whispered on his palms, 
kissing them gently. 



“I love your confidence,” As he smiled a bit, he nodded and set my face free to hold 
hands with me. 

“I, Thiago Shepard accept Enya Foster as my mate,” the instant he said those words, I 
felt a wave of energy pass through my body. It had not happened at the time of 
Maynard. 

“What happened, are you alright?” Thiago instantly hunched over when I bent down to 
wrap my arms around my stomach and twitch a bit. 

“I’m fine,” I reassured him. Grabbing strength to straighten my back again. 

“], Enya Foster accept you as my mate,” my eyes shone when I accepted him. He 
wrapped his arms around my body and pulled me in a hug. 

“It’s all going to be fine. You are now my mate, no one is allowed to hurt you,” he 
whispered while tightening his arms around my body. 

The two of us were tired so he unwrapped the towel from my body and took me to bed 
to have a way with me one last time for the night. 

This time, it was very passionate and romantic. He was slowly stroking in and out of me 
while kissing my lips at the same time. 

Once done, we fell asleep in each other’s arms. Before falling asleep, I received a 
message from Oswin, informing me that he had sent the herb to Corbin in an empty gift 
box. I laughed a little and then was informed that the night of seduction was over. 

Well, it was all that was needed. 

We fell asleep cozy and comfortable. I didn’t even realize when Thiago woke up but he 
surely did before me. 

The others were dressed up by him, I believe because when I walked downstairs, I 
didn’t see any dick facing the ceiling. 

Thiago and I sat outside the cabin near the bench, holding coffee mugs. He had made 
coffee for me. 

“The morning in these cabins is so cold,” I cozied up in his arms. He was constantly 
kissing my cheeks or my shoulders. I was only wearing a white shirt and my pink 
panties. 

He had dressed up after he found his clothes downstairs. 



We were now just sitting here and chilling. This kind of stuff was only done by Thiago. 
He was very peaceful and sweet. 

“There is one issue my love,” he whispered and tightened his arms around my body as 
if he feared he would lose me, “I am beginning to forget things.” I was shocked he was 
actually talking about his wolf now. 

“What do you mean?” I turned to look at him and found him looking very upset. 

“The other night when you told us about the night of seduction and I left abruptly? I 
honestly don’t remember what I did. I just remember waking up in the backyard of the 
academy and then heading out before anybody sees me. I had to leave to get the 
information about Night of seduction. But now even I am worrie—” his concern and fear 
didn’t let him finish. 

“Do you think I hurt that girl?” the genuine concern in his eyes made me feel bad for 
him. He did not deserve this. He was so nice and genuine, this much pressure on his 
pure soul was indeed torture. 

“My heart says it is not true. I know you would never do that,” I said confidently but it 
didn’t change the look of worry on his face. 

“But then you saw that blood on my shirt. What could be the reason behind that?” he 
questioned and I found myself speechless. 

151-My Betrayed Mate 

I never really thought about that. 

“It is fine. We don’t need to panic. Lazlo and I think Christina knows about some library 
where we can read a piece of information on all sort of creatures and hybrids,” I stated 
and he let out a sigh. 

“Even when I hurt you, you never stopped looking after me. Did you?” he had a 
playfulness in his tone. 

“I would never,” I said, and his eyes smiled more. He was extremely sexy, more than 
anyone in the world. Coming from someone who has many handsome mates, I admit to 
finding Thiago more attractive than anyone else. 

“Do you think it’s crazy I feel a lot more alive now?” I turned to him and smiled in his 
face, “Your acceptance gave me a new life,” I mumbled, brushing our lips together 
romantically. 

As soon as I pulled back from him, I saw Maynard standing at the cabin’s door. The look 
he gave us was mortifying. He looked angry, lost, and betrayed. 



I didn’t even know what to say when he gulped, his eyes traveling to scan me and then 
my closeness with Thiago. 

Lazlo had just woken up, it seemed. He came out of the cabin, yawning and stretching 
but then his eyes fell on Thiago and I, and his jaw met the floor. 

“You accepted him?” That question from Maynard was met with a gasp from Lazlo. He 
was completely lost and I was standing before my betrayed mate. 
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152-A New Chapter With My Mate 

“Tell me, did you accept him?” Maynard asked me once again but this time he sounded 
very aggressive. It was as if he was giving me a chance to reconsider my answer. 

“Guys! What is going on here?” Lazlo stepped forward to see what happened when he 
was knocked out by the herb. 

 

“Well, it seems like we got knocked out by these two so that they can accept each 
other,” Maynard complained to Lazlo, taking it all wrong. 

“We didn’t knock you out for that.” that slipped out of my lips like an accident. 

Lazlo gave a push to his eyebrows and Maynard’s body twitched. 

“Thiago wasn’t under intoxication. I called him last night when Lazlo and I had begun to 
feel something and he seemed fine. So what happened after we fell asleep? Why ar-e 
you in a shirt and sitting on his lap? Why did you say he accepted you?” Maynard had 
completely lost his mind and our moods. He was yelling and acting like we have 
committed some horrible crime. 

“Tell me what happened between you two?” Maynard seemed to have been losing his 
sanity. 

“You need to back off Maynard,” Thiago, who had enough of Maynard forcing me to 
answer stepped forward and questioned me.. 



“You stay out of it. I’m talking to my mate,” Maynard pointed at Thiago, warning him to 
stay out of it. 

“We all need to calm down first,” Lazlo came between us, trying to calm the situation 
down. 

I realized Maynard need to know the truth, I owe him an explanation. Taking a deep 
breath, I prepared myself to give him the answer he was asking for. 

“We did it.” I spoke up, making the air go silent, “We did it many times and then took a 
shower and fell asleep in each other’s arms after he accepted me,” I realized with every 
word escaping my lips, I have triggered Maynard. 

“Enya!” Lazlo passed me a stare, eyeing me to not say anything else. Maynard was 
struck with some sort of silence, I couldn’t tell. 

He stepped back and almost tripped. Lazlo was the only one who approached him to 
help him stand up. 

uch. I did everything to become the best mate fo-r you,” he started crying, kneeling 
down and freeing his hand from Lazlo’s 

“I did so m grip. 

I didn’t know what to say. I have made a decision and now things were going to change. 

“You told me I will be the only one. How could you change your mind all of a sudden? 
Do you not think you should look a tad bit upset for cheating on me?” as he sobbed and 
watched my face to see guilt, and disappointment engulfing him. I did not look guilty. 
That was the decision i made, I would look guilty over accepting Thiago. 

“Was I only a shoulder to cry on until Thiago comes back into your life?” Maynard asked 
in gasps, going crazy after he realized I wasn’t approaching him to beg for forgiveness. 

“Maynard! You need to calm down. And you two, please don’t say anything else,” Lazlo 
seemed very upset for Maynard, who had actually treated him very bad in the past. 

I don’t know why Lazlo was taking his side because Maynard had never been nice to 
him. 

“I am fine,” Maynard grunted after he finished crying. He got on his feet and stared me 
in the eye. 

“Look! If you are not comfortable with this scenario, you can reject me,” I said and his 
eyes grew double the size. 



“I am just saying this because I don’t want you to say— ” I instantly started explaining 
myself but he hushed me down. 

“Don’t say anything else. You are making me hate you,” he announced before he 
rushed past us and disappeared into the woods. 

I didn’t budge and neither did I try to go after him. 

“What was that guys? I don’t understand how it all lead to this,” Lazlo seemed 
disappointed in us. He wasn’t even looking at our faces. 

“Didn’t he trick you into dating her bully and fled away with her himself? Why did you 
care about him, Lazlo?” Thiago asked angrily. 

“I am not taking his side. But if you two have decided to be together, the right thing was 
to first sit him down and talk to him. It is considered cheating if you have told your mate 
you will reject your other mates but then you wake up in your other mate and now you 
want to get rid of your old mate,” Lazlo didn’t hold back this time, “It is like— I don’t 
know Enya, but I did not expect you to act like this. I thought you wer-,” he didn’t finish 
when Thiago’s muscles stiffened. 

“I need a minute,” I couldn’t stand there and take it anymore, so I sprinted into the cabin 
to flop down alone in the bedroom. 

I never thought things would go down like this myself. I resisted Thiago for so long. I 
was genuinely in love with Maynard but then all this happened and now I don’t even feel 
anything for Maynard. Every feeling I had for him withered away. I haven’t told him this 
yet because everything needs time and a proper place. This wasn’t the right time and 
neither was it the proper place. 

152-A New Chapter With My Mate 

“Enya!” Thiago stood outside the door for me, “Don’t feel bad about what this fool said,” 
I heard a little slap and complaint. I could imagine Thiago hitting Lazlo on his head. 

“We should not care what they say. You were once with me, Maynard never stopped 
pursuing you. Sadly, we fucking Alphas do whatever shitty things we can but we hold 
different rules and expectations from our Lunas. Which is pretty hypocritical of us. But I 
know you get it. As I said, I am sticking beside you no matter what.” him being present 
here at this moment meant a lot to me. 

I steadily got up on my feet and opened the door to rush into his arms. 

“Hey!” he softly ran his hand through my hair. Lazlo immediately pulled away from us 
when he found us hugging and getting cozy. 



“I will go bring the car while you pack up,” Lazlo didn’t even say my name and informed 
Thiago. I was the only one with my stuff in here. Yet he spoke to Thiago. 

After Lazlo left, Thiago broke the hug and cupped my face in his hands to gently press 
his lips against my forehead to calm-me down. 

“Enya! I stand with what you did. Don’t let others tell you what you should and should 
not do. You had a reason,” Thiago’s words really helped me feel better. 

He later helped me pack my bags because we had to leave now. The night of seduction 
passed and it changed many things. 

Lazlo had brought the car for us and after Thiago loaded my stuff in the car, we sat 
down and started our journey back to the academy. 

I just knew one thing and that’s that I was going to deal with some hard bullying in 
school that I feared might be initiated by Maynard. 
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153-It’s More Sinister Than I imagined 

“Where did you go all of a sudden?” Christina had started bombarding me with 
questions the instant I returned to the room. 

I don’t know what made her think we were friends but she had been talking so casually 
to us as if we knew of her for ages. 

 

“Did you run away from the night of seduction?” she folded her arms on her chest and 
questioned. 

“I gave you some space. I thought your mate will be reckless like you. He will enter 
through the door and start banging you even when we are all around,” I mocked her 
since she wasn’t leaving me alone. 

Thiago and Lazlo had left to find Maynard. I was worried but then a part of me was just 
silent. It was like a silent tornado growing inside me. 

“Ah! Salty, aren’t we?” she smirked, proud of herself for getting a rise out of me. 



“What do you want Christina?” I rolled my eyes once finished unpacking and asked her 
directly. 

She had been on my back ever since I had arrived and it had become hectic only. There 
was already too much shit happening around and this was the last thing I wanted to 
deal with. 

“Anyway, you remember that monster marking everyone? Well, they have made some 
new rules. So one cannot just up and leave the room after 10 pm. I thought I would let 
you know since you and your friends are the only ones that happen to leave whenever 
they please,” the way she talked to me, I really wanted to deck her. 

“Thank you! Why don’t you tell your brother this too since he loves to party a lot?” I 
squeezed my eyes a little and forced a closed-lip smile over my lips to give it back to 
her. 

“I heard somebody is talking about me,” it was then Zander came out of the bathroom in 
his shorts only. It was ironic how she made such a huge deal about the same stuff her 
brother was openly doing and she never told him to not do it. 

“Ah! Sweet Enya is back,” he smirked while sitting down on my chair after he had pulled 
it closer to my bed. 

We all had our own desk and chairs but he was in a mood of annoying me, I reckoned. 

“So,” he whispered as he was sitting super close to me. His body hunched over to meet 
my face’s level while went through the academy’s social media account to check the 
new rules. 

“I can only imagine how much fun Maynard received when doing you on the night of 
seduction,” As he whispered those words creepily. I raised my face from my cellphone 
and glared at him. I knew he would turn reckless once his sister left for the bathroom. 

“Uh! These killing eyes. They will look so good when you are on your knees and sucking 
my hard dick while raising these beautiful eyes to make eye contact with me,” that’s it, 
he was crossing all the limits. 

“If only you have a dick that big. But apparently, the only big thing in your body is your 
tongue that loves to talk shit,” I muttered, not really thinking he would argue after that. 

“Ah! My tongue. I never knew you have been noticing such details of my body. Did you 
imagine my tongue go up your vagina an–,’ he was talking nastily when I realized he 
needed a hard response. 

I raised my hand and slapped him tightly enough to make his face turn to the other side. 



“You!” he clenched his jaw and then forced his face my way to raise his punch at me. 
He must have been very angry to raise his fist and reach for my face. 

However, after I accepted my second mate last night, I became more powerful. Nia was 
in full swing and feeling energized. I grasped his punch before it could even enter the 
realm of my face. 

He looked shocked in the beginning. An Omega petite she-wolf preventing his hit was 
like a blow to his ego. I could tell it even by looking at his face. 

I was holding his fist and glaring back at him without a fear in my eyes. 

“Try it one more time and I’ll break your rust, shove your own fist back in your ass,” I 
muttered under my clenched jaw. 

“Enya!” he let out a little laugh before he shook his head at me as if I was stupid enough 
to even try to prevent his hit, “Look me in the eye and tell me you don’t feel it,” that 
smirk across his lips and the way he brought his face closer to mine had messed me up 
into setting his fist free. 

“HA! Look how easy it was to knock you off your feet,” he pulled back shamelessly after 
he got slapped for being fucking annoying. He still had the audacity to smirk and laugh. 

Before I could say anything back to him, Christina came out of the bathroom, and at the 
same time, Thiago and Lazlo walked back in with Maynard behind them. He looked like 
a mess. 

He definitely had a run around the woods and mountains because his hair had mud in 
them. 
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153-It’s More Sinister Than 1 Imagined 

He looked like a mess. Zander and Christina shared a glance and then decided to scan 
Maynard up and down. 

I was also noticing them. They probably even noticed I didn’t get up to check up on 
Maynard. 

“Are you alright?” Christina asked Maynard when I didn’t do so. I rolled my eyes at her 
for even trying so hard to piss me off. 

Maynard didn’t answer her and sped into the bathroom to take a shower. 



“What happened to him?” she then turned to ask Thiago and my body shuddered. I 
wasn’t the super jealous type but I knew her intentions. She had told me she was 
interested in him and now she was trying to spark a conversation with him. 

I have told Thiago to not tell anyone about us just yet. I needed some time to make it 
official. 

“Why are you asking me? I am not his mommy,” Thiago didn’t even pass her glance and 
groaned at her. 

The silence only persisted for less than ten seconds when an ear-splitting scream shook 
us in our skins. 

“AHHHHHHHHHHH!” 

Another scream hit our ears and the world was snatched from under my feet. It was 
filled with agony but also a relief. 

After sharing a brief glance with each other, we sped out of our rooms to inspect the 
situation. We were instantly lost in the large crowd heading outside of the building. 

Everybody was rushing and pushing each other out of the way to either run from 
something to run towards something. I couldn’t tell. 

All I know is that I was getting squished until I felt an arm being wrapped around me. 
The familiar cologne didn’t make me question who was with me. It was Thiago. 

He was making sure nobody comes in contact with me and was also leading me safely 
towards the exit. We couldn’t stop anyone to question them so we decided to follow the 
crowd and see where it leads us. 

Once out of the academy, the wind howling and the students yelling were all we could 
hear. It was a mess. 

But not messier than a dead body of a girl lying on the ground. 

“Ahh!” I gasped, realizing it was Gina, who got marked the other day. Terror struck my 
skin in the form of goosebumps once reality turned much darker. 
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Chapter 154 

154-My Broken Selt 

Maynard’s POV: 

I’ve walked into the woods after my mate betrayed me and showed no remorse over 
hurting me. 

 

She not only slept with him but accepted him and said it to my face as if mean nothing 
to her. 

My heart and body had been in denial until I was alone in the woods. 

“Why? I knelt down. “Why me?” I asked the Moon Goddess, “I was in love with her. I 
cared for her, then why?” I didn’t understand why was! getting punished for it. 

Was it my fault that I loved her too much? That I thought for once in my life, I’m not 
someone’s second choice. 

I was tired of running away from the truth my eyes watched just a few hours ago. I sat 
down in the woods when my phone started ringing. 

“May! Are you okay?’ I had tears in my eyes when making sure my wolf was fine. 

It was painful. 

“Don’t worry. See she is calling us, she was worried. It isn’t like she is a bad person or a 
bad mate. She has just been through a lot and Thiago can be pretty manipulative. He 
made her accept him. She is just too innocent to see what the world is like,’ i comforted 
my wolf because I didn’t want him to think bad about Enya. 

I pulled my phone out in hopes of hearing her voice but instead, Willow was calling me. 
Anger filled my veins and I glared at the phone’s screen for some time before rejecting 
her call. 

“I don’t want to hear from anyone but you Enya! Why aren’t you checking up on me?” I 
asked traumatized. Leaning my back against the tree, I tried to rest a bit. 

That’s when I began to wake up to someone walking around me. 

“Ah!” I grained when my body felt immobilized. It was happening again. I was paralyzed 
in my sleep. I opened my eyes and to my surprise, a horror stood in front of me with evil 
in his eyes and a smirk on his lips. 



Panic took over my body and I started moving, or I thought I was moving. No matter 
how hard I tried, I couldn’t move a muscle. 

“Shuhhh! Don’t try too hard, it will only be painful if you will fight it back. But if you are a 
good boy, it will be enjoyable and we will have so much fun,” he smirked widely when 
unbuckling his pants. 

Tears filled my eyes, I didn’t want it to happen again. I didn’t want to be a victim of it 
again. 

“Ah! What’s the matter? Why do you look so sad? It can be our little secret and nobody 
has to ever know about it. He chuckled as he brought his body closer to mine. 

It was then I was able to spot my mother in the back. She was hiding behind a door and 
watching us with teary eyes. 

“He—–Ip! I mouthed for her, praying she would come out and help me. 

“Guards!” Finally, she called for the guards. I felt relieved but it wasn’t what I thought 
what she was doing 

“Guard this floor and don’t let anybody come near this floor or two floors down from this 
one,” she warned the guards from letting anybody come around 

She wasn’t protecting me, she was guarding this abuser of mine against getting caught. 

She fucking betrayed me! 

She left me here to suffer whilst she stood on the ground floor, making sure nobody 
catches my abuser. 

“No!” I started moving around a lot more than before and this time, I felt somebody 
coming to save me. 

“Hey’ Wake up! The familiar voice belonged to Thiago’s voice. He had woken me up 
from this reoccurring nightmare. 

“Ahhhh!” I was panting placing a hand on my chest, and breathing for my life. 

“What happened to him?” Lazio’s voice penetrated my ears. I hated these people 
around me. I don’t know when they will turn into my abusers. 

I mean, Thiago stole my mate. And my mate stood there just like my mother did and 
didn’t help me at all. 
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154-My Broken Self 

My heart ached at the similarities. 

Why was i defending Enya so much? She did the same as my mother did. Chose my 
abuser over me. My mother defended this person because she didn’t want her perfect 
reputation to get scarred. 

She didn’t want to be known as a mother of a son, who got abused in the comfort of his 
own home. The stigma around men getting abused had kept many victims silent. 

But I can silently take revenge, can’t I? 

“I’m fine,” I slapped Thiago’s hand off and turned my face to the other side. It would be a 
horror if he heard me mention anything in my sleep. I wouldn’t want anybody to know 
and mock me later. 

“Maynard! Let’s go back to the academy. Mr. Tripper had been sending us messages 
and asking us to show our faces right now. There are some new rules we need to 
follow.” Lazlo knelt down with me and talked nicely with me. 

I just didn’t know what he wanted from me. Was he planning something for me? I mean, 
why would he be nice to me? 

“Fine.” I gave up for now. But I’ll show them. Did she want to date Thiago without even 
talking to me first? She wanted to jump in his bed without even telling me that she has 
changed her mind about having one mate. 

So be prepared, Enya. You have seen my love! Now you will see my wrath, my 
revenge! 

I left for the academy with these two. One, who definitely has some plans to betray me 
in the future, and the second, who stole my mate. 

Once we were in the academy, I didn’t even look at her and rushed into the bathroom. 
When under the shower, I realized how the marks on my body faded away with time but 
the marks on my heart and soul remained. 

As soon as I was down showering, I heard a scream and then a loud thud. For some 
reason, that scream scared me. It reminded me of my own screams. 

I rushed out of the bathroom with the others and soon we were all standing on the 
academy’s ground and watching a dead girl. 

“Everybody! Back to your rooms,” As always, Mr. Tripper came out in the sight to 
dismiss us. 



He had been silencing us and reassuring us he had things under control but look what 
happened. 

“Why? Why do you keep hiding things from us?” A newbie came forward, probably 
cared as hell. 

“I said go back to your room,” Mr. Tripper used the clenching of his jaw and aggressive 
tone to scare away the boy. 

“He is right. We need answers and security.” another boy came forward to question Mr. 
Tripper. 

“We did make rules—” Mr. Tripper tried to speak up but somebody else shut him down. 

“To keep everyone inside? Did you ever think maybe the monster is among us?” the 
boy speaking up made me turn my eyes to Enya. 

She was crying at the sight of a dead girl, in her mate’s arms. 

“Or perhaps one of us,” I added and everybody’s stare traveled to me. 

Maybe Mr. Tripper didn’t know where to begin the investigation from. A little tip from 
someone might come in handy. 
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